Carroll County Fiscal Court
Minutes
May 9, 2017

The regular meeting of the Carroll County Fiscal Court was held on May 9, 2017. Members present were
Judge/Executive Bobby Lee Westrick, Magistrate Bowling, Magistrate Kerry Graham and Magistrate
Mark Bates. Judge Westrick called the meeting to order at 9:00a.m., observing a moment of silence for
our servicemen and women.

Approve Minutes

Magistrate Graham made a motion to approve the minutes of the April 25, 2017 meeting. Magistrate
Bates 2". Allin favor. Motion carries.

4 ayes 0 nays

Budget Transfers

Magistrate Bates made a motion to approve the budget transfers. Magistrate Bowling 2™. All in favor.
Motion carries.

4 ayes 0 nays

Invoice Approval

Magistrate Bowling made a motion to approve the attached budget transfers. Magistrate Graham 2nd.
All in favor. Motion carries.

4 ayes 0 nays

Carroll County Fiscal Court Audit of Budget 2016
See attached documents

Debbie Skirvin

Debbie presented the court with the information that she has gathered over the years taking in the cats
of the county. Debbie has provided food, shelter, and medical expenses to the cats that she has taken in
and that have been dropped off at her place of residence. Debbie asked the court if there is anyway the
court could provide some type of financial help when it came to the cats. Nick informed Debbie that
with tax payer dollars it has to be used for an official organization, but that he would look into what they
would be able to do to help her. The court ask Debbie to provide her contact information, Debbie
replied with her home number (502) 732-4079.

The court thanked Debbie for all her hard work and for attending the court meeting.

Sheriff’s Office-Budget Transfers

The sheriff’s office requested for the court to approve one budget transfer. Magistrate Bates made a
motion to transfer money from the sheriff’s insurance line to the vehicle expense line. Magistrate
Bowling 2™. All in favor. Motion carries.

4 ayes 0 nays
The sheriff presented the court with a request for an up pay for the deputies. The sheriff also requested
for more money to replenish their equipment. Mandy informed the court that there is money in next
year’s budget for the equipment.

Ed Webb

Ed presented to the court the results that Stryker has provided. With a 2 year agreement the cost would
be $20,944.80; Stryker also provided a parts list, and history of how much we have used Stryker in the
past. Magistrate Bowling mentioned that in the time that we have used Stryker before we wouldn’t be
saving any money with the 2 year agreement. The court requested that Ed go back to Stryker and
request more information for a 2 year agreement with a 1 time inspection.

Parks & Rec Report
e The mulch for the park has been ordered and delivered.
e Any level game can now be played on field 4 with the back stop that has been placed
e The garbage at the park was beginning to be a problem so more trash bags have been added.
e The pool has begun to be opened for the season
















